Ashtabula County Fire Chiefs Association

Minutes of Monthly Meeting

April 19, 2012  
Martini’s
Meeting called to order by Chief Koziol at 1830 with the following members present;
Vince Gildone  Randy Woodard  Ed Koziol  Ron Valitsky  Rob Vickery  Frank Bernato  Bob Wilhelm  Tom Lachey  John Wayman Sr.  John Jyurovat
Guests:
The guest speaker was Laura Jones from LEADERship Ashtabula County. Laura thanked the Chief’s for their support with the ride alongs and sending students. She gave an overview of core programs at LEADERship. She was well received by those present. 
Minutes from the March 15th meeting were accepted as amended.
Treasurer’s Report:
The report was accepted by the body as presented. Also presented was an invoice for the safety trailer insurance. $489 for the trailer insurance was approved. A brief discussion was held on the survivor fund some concerns regarding those who chose not to join were raised.
Correspondence:

An email was discussed regarding an invitation to attend a meeting regarding CISM at Montville FD on May 10 at 7pm. It would appear that they would like our team members to come on board.
A letter from the Saybrook Township trustees was reviewed regarding paying the Annual water rescue fee. This was not well received by the body. Chief Koziol will attend a future meeting with the trustees.
Retirement:

Frank Bernato was honored on the occasion of his retirement from the Ashtabula Township FD. Frank has taken care of the Fire Safety trailer for around 12 years for the ACFCA. He received a plaque from the body and Frank spoke about his career, the new fire code, and his experience with the trailer and made some recommendations for the new trailer when that time comes.
Old Business:

Maxwell Leadership class for this fall was discussed.
Narrow banding concerns were discussed and a date of July 15th was agreed to.

Winter symposium date is set. Our chiefs met with Casey Kozlowski our 99th district rep.
New Business:
A group has met with the SO, reference narrowbanding. The SO has made all necessary commitments and a date has been set. It was also noted, some fire departments have replaced radio equipment to get ready. 
Committees:

EMS: A Tech has elected new EMS / Fire board members and EMS has already held its first meeting. They will most likely meet 2 times a year.
Water Rescue: There will be no water rescue program this month. Instead we will attend the rescue class at the airport.
Fire Safety Trailer: Once again the trailer needs to be kept clean if you use if its your responsibility to clean it when done.
Hazmat: Some misuse of the team was discussed, who should serve on the team and the need for us to train together for HazMat issues. Chief Koziol will meet with Tom Steele before the next ACFCA meeting.
Good of the Order:
A long discussion was held on membership and meeting attendance with many concerns being raised.
1. Have we lost site of our mission?

2. Committee reports / committee member attendance at these meetings.

3. General attendance

No firm solutions were discovered during this discussion.
Meeting was adjourned at 2135
Next meeting will be at Mar G’s, May 17th 
Respectfully submitted,
Vincent T. Gildone
